
 

   
 

  Governing Board Regular Meeting/Study Session 
  July 25, 2018 

 
 
The Contra Costa Community College District (District) Governing Board met at the George  
R. Gordon Education Center on July 25, 2018. The study session/regular meeting began at 
3:00 p.m. with closed session, followed by the public meeting at 4:00 p.m.   
 
Highlights of the meeting follow. 
 
District Strategic Plan 
The Governing Board held a study session to provide their input on the development of the 2020-
2024 District Strategic Plan. 
 
New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements, including: 
 

o a new Contra Costa College (CCC) agreement with Santa Clarita 
Community College District to receive funding to support the colleges’ 
enrollment management practices and planning and development of 
Guided Pathways work; 

o a Diablo Valley College renewal agreement with the Native American 
Health Center to provide clinical experience for students in the Dental 
Hygiene Program; 

o a District renewal agreement with Regroup to provide emergency notification 
platform services for students and staff through various methods; and 

o a Los Medanos College (LMC) renewal agreement with Contra Costa Health 
Services to provide clinical experience for students in the EMT, medical 
assistant, nursing, office technician and paramedic training programs. 

o  
Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee Member 
Lee Bateman was given Governing Board approval to be placed on the Measure A 2006 and 
Measure E 2014 Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee as a LMC Support Organization 
Representative.  This is his first term, which runs from July 1, 2018, through June 30, 2020. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

John E. Márquez, President (Ward I) • Gary Walker-Roberts, Vice President (Ward IV) • Vicki Gordon, 

Secretary (Ward II) • Greg Enholm (Ward V) • Vacant (Ward III) • Jocelyn Villalobos, Student 

Trustee 
 

 



Constitution Day Resolution 
By a unanimous decision, the Governing Board approved a resolution recognizing September 
17, 2018, as Constitution Day (or Citizenship Day), an American federal observance day that 
recognizes the adoption of the U.S. Constitution and those who have become U.S. citizens. 
 
In Memoriam 
The meeting was adjourned in memory of Lee Brelie, retired CCC English as a Second 
Language instructor, and Almarie Langston, retired CCC administrative assistant. 
 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 
WILL BE HELD ON AUGUST 22, 2018, BEGINNING AT 6:00 P.M., 

 AT THE GEORGE R. GORDON EDUCATION CENTER, 
500 COURT STREET, MARTINEZ, CALIFORNIA 


